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MINUTES
Meeting: Hankley User Group
Date: 3rd December 2014
Location: Hankley Drop Zone Huts
Attendees:

Lt. Col. (R) Mark Ludlow (ML)
(DIO South East Security and Public Access Officer) 

Dean Howard (DH)


(Training Safety Marshall) 

James Nevitt (JN)


(DIO Senior Access and Recreation Advisor)

Cllr Sean Edwards (SE) 

(Thursley PC)




Cllr Patrick Murphy (PM)

(Elstead PC) 

Sandra Smith (SS)


(BHS)

Graham Butler (GB)


(Ramblers Association / Surrey LAF)
David Ross (DR)


(Ramblers Association)

David Moxan (DM)


(CTC)

John Johns (JJ)


(CTC)

John Mathisen (JM)


(Resident)
Apologies:
Lt. Col. (R) Billy Green 
Piero Austoni

Kirsty Williams

1) Welcome / Apologies
1.1 
ML introduced the meeting. Apologies as noted above. 
1.2
ML gave a brief update on current position as a consequence of the new Landmarc contract. Reiterated the reduction in staff numbers on the ground and how the workforce will be further stretched to cover more areas. No longer a Landmarc Training Area Warden for Hankley. Landmarc now employ “Training Area Operatives” who have to cover a wide variety of tasks. More MOD Training Area Marshalls have been employed but they are also multi-tasking. Less on the ground visibility of all staff as they are stretched. 
1.3
Requested that PM / SE feedback with new police constable details for Alex Regan’s replacement. 

1.4
SS highlighted previous proposals for signs informing visitors what to do if you wish to report a crime / what has been reported in the last month. Remains the intention to seek local Police support for provision of relevant info, enable use of appropriate logos, names, etc. 

2) Minutes and actions of last meeting
2.1
Minutes of the meeting held 3rd September 2014 were accepted. Outstanding actions as follows:
2.2
Possible permissive route behind properties to the east on Woolfords Lane was discussed (03.09.12 - point 2.2). Col. Bishop happy for route to be used locally, but route will not be signed. JN to discuss general issue of waymarking with Col. Bishop. 

2.3
Review of fire breaks ongoing (03.09.12 - point 2.5). 

2.4 
Dragons teeth still to be moved (03.09.12 – point 2.6).

2.5
Blanket license for PROW management ongoing (03.09.12 – point 3.5). 

2.6 
Construction / waymarking of permissive bridleway ongoing (03.09.12 – point 5.2).
3) Signing of the Southern Perimeter Permissive Bridleway
3.1
DR asked whether there is a schedule of works for the completion of the permissive bridleway?  JN to inquire with Landmarc. 
4) Condition of bridleways 73, 73A and 74
4.1
No progress on improvements to above bridleways in respect of ongoing flooding issues. 
4.2
PM and SS highlighted that it is the landowners responsibility to remove an obstruction from a highway. Flooding can be deemed an obstruction.  
4.3 
DH to meet with Robert Hodson (Landmarc) to discuss site issues. DH to feedback to HUG on schedule for short term solutions. 

4.4 
PM noted that dealing with flooding issues will reduce the need for some of the permissive routes. 

4.5
SS requested a schedule of planned works together with dates, to include all works promised so far.

4.6
Generally understood that MOD need to meet with Natural England to discuss possible management steps due to the environmental sensitivity of the area. JN to investigate possible meeting. 
5) Incidents
5.1 
Cadet / smoke grenade incident briefly covered. All occurred within the appropriate safety distance and the matter has been dealt with. 
5.2
Further illegal motor biking and threatening behaviour has been reported. 
6) AOB / DONM
6.1
DR inquired when military vehicles can be expected on Hankley?

6.2
ML informed that the regional Basic Unit Fleet (BUF) had been delivered and local areas are to be recced for suitability. The next trial on Hankley is currently set for February. 

6.3
It can be anticipated that driver training will become a more regular occurrence on Hankley from the middle of next year. 

6.4 
DONM – 4th March 2015 @ the Hankley DZ Huts 1400 (TBC).

